

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND SECURITY Homeland Security Advisory Council

May 28, 2015

<u>Chair:</u> Judge William Webster

Vice Chair: Comm. William J. Bratton

Members: Chief Art Acevedo Steve Adegbite Gen. John Allen Adm. Thad Allen Norm R. Augustine Hon. Ron Barber Bill Burton Chuck Canterbury Dr. Richard Danzig Elaine Duke Paul Goldenberg Hon. Lee H. Hamilton Hon. Jane Harman Hon. Elizabeth Holtzman Ambassador James Jones Juliette Kayyem Gary Kelly Carie Lemack Wilson "Bill" Livingood Dr. Jane Holl Lute John Magaw Dr. David Martin Chief Walter McNeil Bonnie Michelman Jeffrey Moss Ned Norris Jr. Matthew Olsen Farah Pandith Mayor Annise Danette Parker Comm. Charles H. Ramsey Robert Rose Harold Schaitberger Ali Soufan Paul Stockton Dr. Lydia Thomas

Secretary Jeh Johnson U.S. Department of Homeland Security Washington, DC 20528

Dear Mr. Secretary:

The Homeland Security Advisory Council ("Council") was established to provide you and senior leadership at the U.S. Department of Homeland Security (DHS) with advice and recommendations on matters relating to homeland security.

On May 21, 2015, the Council met to discuss the findings and recommendations from three out of five subcommittees: the DHS Employee Task Force, the DHS Grant Review Task Force, and the Foreign Fighter Task Force. The Council voted to approve the proposed recommendations in their entirety from all three subcommittees. Leading up to the full Council meeting, the three subcommittees held multiple conference calls and in-person meetings to develop recommendations for the Council's review and approval. The full reports and recommendations are attached for your consideration.

On behalf of the Council, we appreciate the opportunity to provide you with recommendations. It has been an honor to serve you, the members of this Department, and the American people in this advisory role.

Willian HWelts

Sincerely,

William H. Webster

Chair, Homeland Security Advisory Council